
 

 

TOWN OF NAMAKAGON     

For - TOWN BOARD MEETING–Wednesday, January 12, 2022 

At - NAMAKAGON TOWN HALL – 7:30pm  

MINUTES 

  

Chairman Rasmussen called the meeting to order at 7:30pm. Present were Chairman 

Rasmussen, Supervisors Jack McGregor and Jim Krueger, Treasurer Arlene Skultety and 

3 others.  

 

The agenda was posted at the Town Hall and on the website and the Daily Press was 

informed. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

The minutes from the previous meeting were presented. MOTION made by Supervisor 

McGregor to dispense the reading of the Town Board minutes from December 15th and 

approve them as presented. MOTION seconded by Chairman Rasmussen and carried. 

 

The Financial Report was read by Treasurer Skultety; checks approved and signed #4281 

through #4332. Town Financials are available to the public upon request to the Treasurer. 

 

Comprehensive Planning Report – No report. 

 

Library Report - The Library report will be posted on the website. 

 

Ordinance 41-C Rental Ordinance: Adjusting the Short-Term Rental Fee – The 

$100 Annual Fee was approved at the November 9th Town Board meeting. The ordinance 

needs to be updated to reflect change. The $100 Annual Fee will be from June 1st to May 

31st. The bill for this fee will be sent to the property owner. The Town Treasurer will 

send notices in the mail in March for the fee to be paid by June 1st of each year. This 

information will be reflected in the ordinance.    

 

Ordinance 57-22 Ordinance to regulate stopping, standing, or parking of vehicles –

There was an issue with parking on both sides of the street on Chicago Avenue restricting 

bigger vehicles, ambulance and fire trucks, from getting through. The signs that should be 

placed on Chicago Avenue should read “no parking on this side of the street”.  

Supervisors McGregor and Krueger will work on the ordinance to be approved next 

month. Supervisor McGregor recommends that the town keep a spreadsheet of signs 

dating when and where the signs were put up.                                                                                      

 

Ordinance #25 Public Nuisance Ordinance – Tabled. 

 

Review Correspondence 

 

 North End Ski Club – Will be on next month’s agenda. 

 Fire Department magazine was given to Supervisor McGregor. 

Chairman Rasmussen reviewed letter from Lemmenes for groundwater  

monitoring. 



 

 

 

Public Comment 

 

Mike Jacobs had a concern with snowmobiles going by the hydrant on Missionary Point 

with the possibility of hitting it. That is public land; if the town marks it then they are 

responsible. This will not be marked.  

 

Set date for the next Board meeting February 9, 2022 @ 7:30pm.  

Plan Commission meeting, February 2, 2022 @ 7pm 

Community Dinner Thursday, January 13, 2022 and then February 3, 2022 @ 6pm. 
 

 

Chairman Rasmussen adjourned at 8:05pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by 

 

Laura Bjork, Town of Namakagon Clerk 

 


